
Nancy and I have returned from the International 
Convention in Boston.   The five day event was very exciting.  
It was great to see eleven thousand Lions from all corners of 
the world and knowing we were part of it.  We participated in 
the installation of our very own Dr. Patti Hill from Edmonton 
as President of Lions International.  You can learn more 
about Dr. Hill by  watching her video:   http://bit.ly/pattihill 

Her theme is “Changing the World”. As Dr Patti says 
“together, the sum of our efforts makes the world a better 
place, one life, one relationship and one community at a 
time”.  

President Hill's programs and initiatives will focus on four key priorities for Lions 
International that are critical to our mission of service.

1. Creating a greener, cleaner environment

2. Sharing our stories with the world

3. Reaching our full potential as Lions and leaders

4. Supporting our global foundation, LCIF

Nancy and I were part of the roll out of a new membership program called Mission 
1.5 million.  The goal is to increase our world membership to 1.5 million Lions by 
2027.  More members mean more service and service is what we do best.  There is a 
greater need for service, so we need more members.  You can watch a short video 
about Mission 1.5 by clicking this:  https://bit.ly/pattimission

These are very exciting times for our district. We have a great cabinet with a full 
slate of Zone and Region chairs. We had three clubs move to our district from A711 
which has resulted in the forming of a new zone 9C. Our district goals are set and 
can be found by clicking the link below.

https://bit.ly/districtgoals

Your District Governor's Team emphasis will be on membership.  Increasing 
membership  involves service and leadership.  You cannot have one without the 
others.  It is important to remember the only purpose of your district team is to serve 

ththe clubs. I look forward to seeing you at our cabinet meeting on August 27  hosted 
by the Ariss and Maryhill Lions Club. Ga�y

http://bit.ly/pattihill
https://bit.ly/pattimission
https://bit.ly/districtgoals
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obituary available, click the individual images.....

 Sweaburg Lions
Lion Ron Weatherhead

July 4th

 Innerkip Lions
Lion Tracey Vanderheide

July 29th

 Copetown Lions
Lion Bill Shewfelt

June 25th

 Woodstock Lions
Lion Joe Sweeney

June 25th

PASSING
“THEY SERVED”

https://turnerfamilyfuneralhome.ca/obituaries/shewfelt
https://www.brockandvisser.com/obituary/Joseph-Sweeney
https://www.brockandvisser.com/obituary/Ronald-Weatherhead
https://www.brockandvisser.com/obituary/Tracey-Vanderheide


The Lions of Rockton, 
Lynden and Copetown hosted 
the International Dinner for 
the Youth Exchange Program 

rdon July 23 . 

It was a wonerful night with 
colourful and informative 
displays by the youth. A great 
dinner was had, prepared 
by Copetown Lions members 
Joe Thorogood, and Doreen 
Wilson. 

After the meal there was an amusing and talented 
display put on by the youth followed by wrap-up remarks from 
the YCEX Committee, Lions Allison and Mark Henkle. 

An excellent video was produced by Lion Ken Biehler from the  
Copetown club, it can be viewed and heard by clicking the link 
above, it can also be viewed on the A15 website. 
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ONTARIO - CANADA - JULY 15th - JULY 25th

Est. 1975

https://bit.ly/YCEX


Each Club that was involved in preparing a meal 
or helping out in another fashion received a 

certificate of appreciation!

A huge LIONS ROAR to all the clubs that 
participated in the program this year and 

to the all important host families. 



What is Mission 1.5?  It is our latest International 
Membership growth initiative.  I am sure some of our 
more senior members are rolling their eyes and 
saying to themselves, “we have seen this before”.  
So, what is different about Mission 1.5?  As a 
member for 25 years, this is the first time we I have 

seen a membership goal set with a time frame.1.5 million members by 
July 2027.  This means that we require a 10% increase in 
membership.  Our district requires a net increase of 133 members by 
2027.  In the past 5 years our district has lost an average of 164 
members annually.  Therefore, we will need to add 164 plus 44 
members for a total of 208 each year.  Let’s break that down to the 
club level. For example, the Guelph Lions club has 20 members.  On 
average the club will lose 10% of its membership each year.  So in 
order to meet its’s goal of 22 members by 2027, it will need to add 8 
members over the next 3 years or an average of almost 3 members 
per year.

How do we accomplish a net 10% increase in membership by 2027?

— Add service projects that involve interacting with your community. 
Everyone you meet through   a Club service project is a potential 
member.

— Just ask people to be a member.
— Have projects ready for new members and for those that wish to 

volunteer.
— Market your club.  Have a marketing chair.
— Ask for help.  You have a great cabinet team that are wiling to 

provide hands on support.



AYR-NORTH DUMFRIES

The Ayr-North Dumfries 
Lions recently inducted two 
new members, at the same 
time they also honoured 
one of their charter 
members. Shown in the 
photo from left to right are 

Club President Rhonda Vine, sponsor Marilyn Bursey, New 
Lion Liz Rego-Fried, New Lion Rupam Thakuria, sponsor 
Dave Poissant and 1stVDG Bill Robinson. The second  
photo shows Melvin Jones Fellowship being presented to 

st
the surprised charter member, Bob “Coop: Cooper with 1  
VDG Bill Robinson and club president Rhonda Vine. 
“Coop” was recognized for his  years of service and 
dedication to humanitarianism and fundraising efforts. 

Congratulations Bob on your well deserved honour! 



STRATFORD LIONS  

 
Stratford Lions Perth County Ride July 15 2023 
 
Just before the ride, it poured rain and discouraged most 
participants from coming.  However, those that did come went on 
the ride anyway.  The rest of the ride was dry. Everyone who went 
had a good time. Thank you to all the other Lions Clubs who helped 

make this event happen. 
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Google the topics below for more info.



Lions Quest 
Canada 

PO Box 27016, Dundas 
McLaren RPO, Cambridge, 

ON N1 R 8H1 Canada 
800-265-2680 

• 

Thank You! 

Thank you to the 222 clubs who 
donated to Lions Quest Canada in 
2022-23. The full list of clubs and the 
Donation/Activity report can be found 
here: 

Resources for Lions 

Contact 
Us 



The Green Capes Puppy Calendar sales is an easy, low-risk 
fundraiser for all Canadian Lions clubs. It provides a win-win for 
communities served by Lions and the Lions Foundation of Canada 
Dog Guides.

How It Works:
Your Lions Club orders calendars in increments of 25 from Green 
Capes Lions for $10 each. Your club sells them for $20, keeping $10 
from the sale of each calendar to support your club’s activities. 
Green Capes donates the proceeds from calendar sales to Dog 
Guides with $5 from each calendar sale going to the Dog Guides 
Capital Campaign to build its new facility.  For more information on 
the program or to purchase Dog Guide calendars, email District LFC 
Chair Cheryl Bauman at .lfc@a15lions.org

Green Capes Calendars Fundraising Opportunity

about:blank




www.hamiltonride4autism.ca




Save
The

Dates!

Monday September 25, 2023

Watch their FB page for further info!

September 7, & 14 at Lions Hall Elmira 
2:00pm-7:00pm until quantities last!

Fall Mum Fund-Raiser

Halloween Dance
October 28, 2023. 

Proceeds from all events dedicated
to Community Causes!





A15 SUMMER
CABINET MEETING

August 27, 2023 – 3:00PM. (Doors open: 2:00pm)

Hosted by Ariss and Maryhill Lions Club

Heritage Park Community Centre,
58 St. Charles St. E.,

Maryhill, ON

A  meal is to be served following the meeting
advanced registration is required.  Cost : $25.

GREEN THEME: To walk the environment talk, please bring your own plates, cup and 
utensils. No paper plates, please.

NOTE: Online (Zoom) attendance will also be available for those who cannot attend but 
who wish to observe.    

Click on the link below or scan the QR Code to register…

Google Form Registration

COME HEAR HOW A SMALL CLUB OF 8 MEMBERS 

CREATED A NEW EVENT THAT WAS ATTENDED BY 

WELL OVER 1,500 PEOPLE FROM THEIR COMMUNITY!

https://bit.ly/CABMTG



Publishing Schedule

The plan is to have the Newsletter be distributed 
the second week of the following months, subject to 
adjustment where required: October,December, 
February, April and June

It would be good if we could get your submissions 
on the first day of the scheduled month, however 
experience shows this might not be practical in 
some cases. 
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